

Henry Walker
Direct: 615.252.2363
Fax: 615.252.6363
hwalker@babc.com

December 30, 2016

Mr. David N. Foster Chief, Utilities Division Tennessee Regulatory Authority 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor Nashville, TN 37243

In Re: Petition of Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc., for Approval of Adjustment of

Its Rates and New Tariff Docket No. 16-00139

Dear David:

At the request of the TRA Staff, I am writing this letter to confirm that Tennessee Wastewater will not at this time enforce the tariff filed November 29, 2016 in the above-captioned docket and will treat the tariff as having been suspended for three months pursuant to T.C.A. § 65-5-103(a).

Sincerely,

BRADLEY ARANT BOULT CUMMINGS LLP

By:

Henry Walker

HW/dbi

cc: Karen Stachowski

Consumer Advocate Division